“I trust you recall the flood damage done back in 2000 when the Griffeen River flooded numerous houses in Grange Manor and the Old Forge. The second culvert under the Griffeen Avenue resolved the issue but unfortunately over the past twenty years the river has dumped its waste at the culverts. The capacity of both culverts has been reduced and have increased the risk of flooding. The section of the river in front of both culverts needs to be cleaned out to increase the capacity of the culverts and reduce the risk of flooding.

When its been raining for a few days in a row, the amount water in the river builds up and floods the lower foot paths beside the river opposite the Grange Manor estate. This is a regular occurrence which leaves the germs from the river on the footpath. The water is now getting closer to the electric lights on the side of the footpath. Please see the recently taken picture attached. Cleaning the area of the river in front of the culverts should help this issue.

I had noticed previously that a small wall had been built on the base of one of the culverts. This is slowing down the flow of water and adding to the problem. There is a small gap in this wall but it catches waste in the river and adds to the problem. Previously plastic garden chairs and large branches have been trapped in this gap. This wall needs to be removed.

There is the remains of a large tree between the river and path which needs to be removed. This is not visible in the photo attached as the water is covering it. If the water builds to sufficient level, this could move it and it could block the culvert.”


